
 
 
February 11, 2020 
 
 
Dear Education Committee Members, 
  
I ask that you fully support Representative Hueberts bill, HB 2601.  
 
I stand for health freedom for every person, without judgement. Vaccines have a long list of 
adverse reactions and have cost tax payers over four billion dollars through Vaers in vaccine 
injury cases. 
 
The vaccine manufacturers have zero liability. Which is extremely concerning to the public. The 
ingredients are another issue that is concerning to the public, specifically the neurotoxins and 
aborted fetal cells used to make vaccines. Which is why our medical and religious exemptions are 
so important to the public.  
 
Mandatory vaccines is a subject more  groups are paying attention too, like the homeschool 
groups. I have family members and friends, some of which vaccinate and some do not, who were 
upset about Hep A and Meningitis vaccines being required for school. They absolutely will not 
allow the HPV vaccine to be given, even if it is mandated. We see a constant cycle of 
commercials urging people who were injured by a new medicine to call an attorneys office. The 
same concern applies to these new and ever growing list of vaccines. Parents from all 
backgrounds are watching and asking questions. 
 
The KDHE, Immunize Kansas Coalition and other similar groups are supporting industry. Please 
support this amendment and the people of Kansas. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brandi Sneath 
Augusta ks 


